
Headteacher’s Welcome

Dear All, 

What a fantastic end to the year it has been!!

The children have all worked extremely hard rehearsing for their

Nativity plays which we hope you all enjoyed.

Many festive activities have taken place including a Xmas lunch, an

afternoon of classroom decorating, making various wares to sell &

games to play in preparation for the Xmas Fayre.

A huge thank you to FoTS who provided the crackers for the Xmas

lunch, for treating the children to an online pantomime of Jack & the

Beanstalk starring Hi de Hi’s Su Pollard & The Chase’s Beast – Mark

Labbett and for organising the Xmas Fayre which was a resounding

success, you all worked so hard to make it all come together!

As you know, we said a sad farewell to Mrs Mullineux this week who

moves on to pastures new, we wish her all the best in her next venture

& are excited for our new SEN team!

Hope you have a well earned rest over the festive period & enjoy time

with your loved ones.

We look forward to seeing you all on Wednesday 4th January 2023 for

the Spring term.

Best wishes for Xmas & the New Year from the Thakeham Family.
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Who Are We Celebrating This Fortnight?

Positive, 

Persevering Perry

Co-operative 

Caring Chloe

Headteacher

Award

Reflective, 

Reviewing Rowan

Curious, 

Questioning Cleo

Rose (Acorn)
Harley (Oak)

Florence (Acorn)
Miguel (Oak)

Dexter (Maple)
Austin (Elder)

Evelyn A (Elder)
Finlay (Elder)
Louie (Elder)
Lottie (Elder)

Callum (Elder)
Evelyn A (Elder)

Hall of Fame

Lily (Elder)
Lucas (Elder)
Rudee (Elder)

Elliott (Maple)
Callum (Elder)

Mary (Elder)
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Attendance Figures 

Thank you for your support in helping our pupils to see the value in each and every day at school.

We track attendance because only a little missed can have a huge long-term impact on a child’s

progress. Our target is 97%. Current attendance percentages for the new academic year to date

are:

Acorn Class: 98%

Oak Class: 91%

Maple Class: 97%

Elder Class: 96%

Our School Values

Care – Cooperation – Honesty – Responsibility – Perseverance – Curiosity - Reflection

These are the values that drive our school. They feed into how we learn, how we act with one

another, how we teach, how we handle our pastoral elements; so much of what we do! So, it is

important we remember them. Our Super Learning Heroes relate directly to these and are how we

make our values child friendly. They all come under our new, ‘Thakeham Way’.
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School Life

Some of the exciting activities some of our pupils have experienced over the last few weeks!

Some of our children’s wonderful Xmas decorations around the school!

Elder Class Games Room at the FoTS Xmas Fayre – even our resident reindeer Miss Brown 
got a temporary tattoo!!

Xmas Fayre stalls and Reindeer food & Reindeer hot chocolate made by our children!
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Nativity performances

Acorn Class   Oak Class

Maple Class

Elder Class
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Sixth form students in fancy dress from Steyning Grammar School 

visited us as part of their annual Jailbreak raising money for the 

NSPCC – many thanks to all that donated!

Thakeham Reporters

Thakeham Primary School - A Summary of the autumn term

This year (2022), we have welcomed new students to our school; 

new Acorn children; we have run our Christmas fair; had a performance 

from the choir; we have had some workshops with people like fizz pop 

science and assemblies from the Dog Trust and a Splash assembly . Our 

Elder Class Play Leaders, who are people who take charge of the 

equipment shed and play games, lead activities at lunchtime

(for ages 4-11).

We have also had our Bookworms, who run a quiet reading club on 

Tuesday at lunch breaks, and Digital Leaders, who make sure that you are 

always safe online. School Council helps make some of the decisions with 

our Headteacher (Mr McDonald) for our school and us pupils. Green Force 

helps with our gardening allotments, with special support from Archie and 

George in year 6. The Thakeham reporters are typing wonderful messages 

for the news reports over this cold, winter wonderland. Elder and Maple 

class have travelled to Shooting Field for football tasters and tournaments.

By Evelyn and Chloe, Thakeham reporters
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Online Safety written by Thakeham Digital Leaders Huxley & Lottie

You can stay safe online this Christmas by making sure you have a secure password. It could be 

something your friends and family know but even sharing it with your friends can be dangerous. As 

hackers and scammers can get to you, most Chromebooks or laptops have virus protection but some 

people can trick you into letting viruses into your computer.

It doesn't do much, but some can hack passwords and some hackers look through your files. It can add 

files that have the name of the website in your drive this can be deleted by:

• Double-clicking on the files and deleting them

• Deleting all your history on the drive or can be done by double-clicking then swipe down to delete 

them all (only PC)

People all around the world have this happening but they don’t really realize it as they stay in your device 

unless deleted. For example, one company is constantly tricking others as it just seems like an average 

website that is very much like chrome but is a website mostly used by adults which lets viruses into their 

laptop.

This can be avoided by just simply searching if it's a safe website; if it asks you for information check with 

a trusted adult; make a secure username and password. Even having your username as something like 

leo454658 can still be dangerous (if your name is Leo) and your password could be your pet's name to 

be safe.

Christmas time can be extremely busy and fun, but sometimes we need to remember about our own 

safety as well, sometimes people can get too caught up in the moment and not realise they are being 

attacked or in danger. Our top tips for online safety are:

• Have secure passwords

• Check your accounts

• If something seems wrong, tell a trusted adult

• Don’t share passwords

• While shopping for gifts, make sure to use trusted websites, you can check if it is secure by looking 

in the link and seeing a small lock icon

• Always have permission from your adults before you buy items

Christmas is meant to be a fun time, but to have fun, we need to take care of our own safety.

I have been in the situation of someone having unwanted access to my account. As soon as I realised, I 

changed my password and after that, contacted the website’s support, and it all ended well, hackers are 

not good people for the most part, so we should avoid them.

In conclusion, Christmas should be a fun time for all, not a time to be in danger online.
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Time to Shine! 

Please see below for some exciting news from our community. We are so proud of everything our

pupils do and want to share!

We are very proud of one of our pupils, Lucy from Maple class, who is taking part in a 

local theatre production of Disney Frozen Jr, details of how to book tickets can be 

found below:
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Please continue to share your child’s achievements by sending pictures to 

Mrs Campbell on: office@thakehamps.co.uk
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Time to Shine! 

Please see below for some exciting news from our community. We are so proud of everything our

pupils do and want to share!

Amaya took part in her first ever under 10s skateboarding competition & placed third 

on the day!! She won a brand new complete MEOW board set up and lots of other 

great prizes! Well done to our future Sky Brown!!
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FoTS News

Small School, Big Opportunities, Great Achievements! 

Thank you to everyone involved in the Christmas Fayre on Friday 9th December; 

those who helped put it together, those who donated prizes and everyone who 

attended and supported us. Without all of you it wouldn’t have been possible 😁

We raised just over £1,200 which is an amazing amount of money, so thank you!

Our Xmas cards scheme also raised £144 so again, thank you for your support!

Upcoming Events:

Friday 6th January 2023 - pre-loved uniform sale at 3:00pm at the school gates.

In April there will be an Easter trail (further details available nearer the time)

In the summer we are looking at putting together an event (it’s very exciting!) … 

details will follow next year.

If anyone would like to be part of the FoTS team, our next committee meeting is 

on Thursday 12th January 2023 at the White Lion pub in Thakeham.

We wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 🎄🎁🎅🏼

Take care, from the FoTS team
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Dates for Your Diary

• 16th December: End of term

• 2nd January: Public holiday

• 3rd January: Inset Day

• 4th January: Spring term - return to school

• 6th January: FoTS Pre-loved Uniform Sale (from 3:00pm on the playground)

• 15th January: Deadline for Sept 2023 Reception place applications (see WSCC flyer)

• 19th January: Census Day (please see Chartwells lunch menu below)

• 20th January: Oak class trip to Drusillas

• 23rd January: Year 6 Community Coffee Morning (details to follow)

• 27th January: Maple class trip to Worthing Symphony Orchestra (details to follow)

• 30th January: ParentPay Go-Live to order school meals (details below in this Newsletter

& more to follow in 2023)
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MEAL ORDERING WITH PARENTPAY 

A new meal ordering system is coming to Thakeham Primary School!

This is for all Free school meals, Universal free meals, and paid meals. 

WHEN? 
Start booking from 30th January 2023 for lunches starting from 6th March 2023. All lunches up until 
Friday 3rd March 2023 will continue to be booked via Meal Selector (Paid Parents) or via the school office 
for KS1 children. 

WHO? 
Parents/Carers, you will see a new Payment Item in your ParentPay account. You must log in and order 
meals through this new Payment Item. You MUST order the exact meal in advance for your child on the 
days you require them to have a hot meal. 
Medical diets and Lifestyle can be selected at the point of ordering, medical evidence is still required for 
allergies. 

HOW? 
Book your meals through ParentPay and the Chartwells kitchen teams will have the orders on a tablet 
known as Cypad. This will show the chosen meal along with your child’s information on screen, and the 
meal you ordered to be served that day. All meals are subject to supplier availability.

FURTHER INFORMATION COMING SOON!




















